Francestown, NH Heritage Commission Meeting October 14, 2017 9:00 AM

Attendees:Members: Alternates:	Michele Ferencsik, Barbara Caskie, Ruth Behrsing, Brad Howell, BJ Carbee
Excused:	Elly Miles
Others	Polly Freese, Lisa Stewart

Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM

- 1. Acceptance of Minutes of Sept 9 and 30. Ruth make motion to accept, Brad second. All in favor.
- 2. Treasurer's Report: Ruth make motion to approve treasurer's report. Brad second. All in favor
- 3. Old Business
 - a. Michele has 6 chairs and microwave to be moved to Town Hall. Brad will help with his truck if he is reminded by Michele.
 - **b.** Setup for Nov 4. Ruth will bring table cloths. One table with champagne, one with cider, cheese and crackers. Let's meet there at 3 pm. Barb and Ruth will check on wine glasses. Michele has two center pieces. Estimate about 75 people
- 4. New Business:
 - a. Michele met with Steve G (OMH), Abigail (BOS), Bill McCally, Dave Drinkwater (Store), Paul Lawrence(library), Charlie Pyle (FHIS), Sarah Pyle (BeeHive).
 - i. talked about OMH and Town Hall for weddings.
 - ii. talked about FHIS Grange building.
 - iii. Library mentioned they could probably rearrange some books so have a space for 25 or under.
 - iv. May have a joint meeting sometime next year to figure out a joint event: potluck, picnic on common, Francestown Block Party. Heritage could do games.
 - v. Future concerns; Store and Church need help as well. See how we can support them..
 - vi. Focus on spirit of cooperation
 - b. Store has meeting on 25th for community input to see what can be done
 - c. After the Town Hall is done we will look at kitchen options. Currently the Town Hall has no capability for washing dishes.
 - d. Brad mentioned we will have a Google calendar with read only for everyone but key members of various groups will have access. There will be a separate calendar for Town Hall. Jamie is working on it.
 - e. Town is buying tables and chairs for second floor. Bought 12 round tables and 120 chairs.
 - f. Draft for renting Town Hall forms was distributed. Will review at BOS on Monday.
 - g. Need to brainstorm on how we will use the Town Hall.
 - h. Garden Club will work on a plan for the spring. They will work with Mike P. BJ asked about maintenance.
- 5. Date for Next Regular Meeting. Motion made to use the Nov 4th date instead of the 11th as our Nov meeting, so our next meeting is Dec 9th.
- 6. Adjourn: 9:42